St



file ECL

10 DOWNING STREET

From the Private Secretary

11 April 1984

PRIME MINISTER'S VISIT TO PORTUGAL

It has just come to my notice that 17 May 1986 will be the 600th anniversary of the Treaty of Windsor which some regard as more important than the 1373 Treaty which initiated the Anglo-Portuguese Alliance.

I wonder if any thought has been given to some special commemoration of the Treaty of 1386. Would you advise that the Prime Minister make some public reference to this idea in the course of her visit?

We have very little time to consider this matter. I shall be grateful for advice by the end of this week at latest.

AJC

Roger Bone Esq Foreign and Commonwealth Office

No